# **Pastoral Council Meeting**

## February 7, 2019

Ryan Faust opened the meeting with a prayer.

Those in attendance were Fr. Dan, Steve Aubuchon, Amy Strubhart, Beth Hollenkamp, Marvin Ratermann, Kenny Haselhorst, Diana Koch, Carol Imming, Ryan Faust, Jackie Chiarolanza, and Troy Pingsterhaus

Absent: Carrie Trame

### **Old Business**

Minuets approved from January 10, 2019 by Ryan Faust and seconded by Jackie Chiarolanza

- Vocations Ministry: National World Day of Prayer for vocation of marriage designated May 11 & 12 weekend.
- Church handicap ramp update: Finance Council has agreed to move the project forward.

  Time line being discussed. Pastoral Council should continue to promote the project and Finance Council will keep the parish updated.
- NCV (North Central Vicariate) Youth Ministry Leadership Training Kylie Stockmann is the parish partnership (St. Felicitis, St. Francis of Assisi, and St. Rose) representative. She will be attending the training July 7-14, 2019 in Steubenville, Ohio. The mission is to create excitement about the experience and to energize the youth programs throughout the North Central Vicariate.
- Our Sunday Visitor Program update Committee members Ken Haselhorst, Carrie Trame, and Beth Hollenkamp conversed with other parishes that have used the program. At the March meeting we will be presented with more details regarding details of the promotion.
- Unsung Heroes Wrap Up Carol Imming gave a short briefing on the program. She is updating pictures and will eventually get a plaque to display names of all past recipients. Father Dan produced a template to be used in the future in the interest of continuity.
- Cursillo Next Steps hoping to get the word out to parishioners. It is a 3-day retreat intended to energize and sustaining that energy in your faith.

#### **New Business**

Joint Pastoral Council Meeting was January 31st at St. Rose.

Discussed getting a youth group together to discover the way religious live... via a bus tour, exploration and discussion.

Heritage Room – at this point in time, the parish will not be renting the room out. Numerous issues have arisen and solutions are being evaluated by the Finance Council and Fr. Dan.

### Pastor's report

Father will be on vacation February 13<sup>th</sup> - 28<sup>th</sup>. Enjoy the warm weather!

The parish has ordered a new lawn mower for the cemetery which will hopefully help with keeping grass off the headstones.

Mark Litteken along with Ameren Electric to get LED lighting in many parish buildings at little cost to the parish. Our expense will be recovered within a year by lowering of our utility bills.

Next meeting: March 14, 2019

Opening prayer volunteer for next meeting is Diana Koch. Ken Haselhorst adjorned the meeting. Closing prayer given by Ken Haselhorst.